Wokingham News,

30 September, 2005.

Dear Sirs
Secondary School Admissions
Wokingham District Council has an ongoing consultation regarding the future of secondary school education within Wokingham: ““A Future for Learning”. This is a far reaching proposal and includes the building of a new school in the south of the Wokingham district, the closure of the successful Emmbrook secondary school at the existing site, the potential refurbishment of all other secondary schools and a thorough redefinition of the catchment areas for all secondary schools within Wokingham. 

The consultation process was due to finish at the end of June. However, this date was extended to the end of September at the request of the opposition campaign. It is with some concern and cynicism that the Council has decided to further extend the consultation to the end of October.
The parents of all year 6 pupils, (final year of primary education) within Wokingham and the surrounding districts must select and rank their choice of three secondary schools some 10 days earlier by the 21st of October.

Overall WDC and the surrounding councils have an acceptable track record at allocating pupils to the first school selected on the application form. (NOTE this should not be confused with “the parent’s true first choice” since often this may be unrealistic due to the pecking order defined by the admissions policy). I fear that this year the Councils may not be so successful. Doubt about the future of the excellent Emmbrook Secondary school is likely to cause some parents to select an alternative local secondary school. These are St Crispin’s, The Holt and The Forest. 

If you were previously considering the Emmbrook then the chances are you want a mixed comprehensive education which of course only leaves St Crispin’s. These schools are already over subscribed and I fear that the delicate equilibrium which holds the secondary school admission process together will be disturbed.
Only time will tell, with the results of the secondary school applications not being known until March 2006. Further details about the opposition campaign, including online petition can be found at http://www.emmbrookrelocation.co.uk

Yours faithfully
Sean Moore


